Town of Burke
Mailbox Replacement Policy

Snowplow operators use a great deal of care when plowing Town roads under sometimes very difficult conditions.  However, accidents can happen, and mailboxes may be damaged.

Right of Way  Review:  Prior to November 1st each year, the Town of Burke Public Works Department will check for damaged, loose, or poorly constructed mailboxes.   They will also look for rocks, metal stakes or other potential hazards that fall within 3 feet of the road edge.  A notice will be sent to homeowners advising them of any items noted during the inspections that need to be removed or repaired.  If a mailbox is not repaired and is struck by a plow, the Town will not repair or replace this item.
Notification:  Upon written, e-mailed, or telephone notification by the property owner within one (1) week of damage, the Town will conduct an investigation of the alleged damage.  The investigation will be conducted by the Director of Public Works or his/her designee. 

Should the Director of Public Works or his/her designee determine the damage was due to improper installation, have deteriorated posts and mounting material, or were not physically hit by the Town equipment, the Town of Burke will not be responsible for damage to the mailbox or post and replacement will be at the property owner’s expense.  Should the Director of Public Works determine that Town equipment actually hit and damaged the mailbox, the Town will reimburse the property owner an amount not to exceed $50.00.

A.
Mailboxes tipped, damaged, or knocked down by the weight of the snow will not be repaired or replaced by the Town.  Since the trucks cannot plow directly up to the edge of a mailbox, residents will need to clear the area around the mailboxes according to the United States Postal Service specifications in order to help mail delivery.  Newspaper boxes will not be repaired, replaced, or reinstalled by the Town.

B. The Town shall not replace decorative mailboxes or posts of any kind.  Should the investigation determine that the Town equipment damaged a decorative mailbox, the property owner shall receive a check not to exceed $50.00.

C. The Town will reimburse residents a maximum of $25.00 for an unusable mailbox and $25.00 for an unusable post if it is deemed that the snowplow or wing struck the mailbox/post.  The maximum amount reimbursed for a mailbox and post will not exceed $50.00.
D. Should the property owner dispute the findings of the Director of Public Works, they may request the matter be placed on the agenda for the next Town Board meeting for discussion.

E. When it is determined that the Town is responsible for the damage to the mailbox, the public works department shall deliver a temporary mailbox and/or post within ninety-six (72) hours of notification of damage. 

F. The Public Works Department may install a temporary mailbox where the existing mailbox is deemed unusable.  The temporary mailbox may remain until the permanent mailbox has been installed by the property owner, for duration, not to exceed four (4) months.
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